
My name is April L. Schnaubelt and I live in Florence, Oregon. I’m writing to express my 
strong opposition to House Bill 2025. With the cost of living already straining Oregon 

families, this bill would make it even more difficult to get by. Additionally, I work in the 
auto sales industry. Raising gas taxes, registration fees, and payroll taxes will place an unfair 

burden on working families like mine and well as local, individually owned auto 
dealerships. I urge you to vote no on HB 2025 and instead focus on holding ODOT 

accountable and making better use of the funding it already has. 


